
   

  

 

 

 

 

 

January 19, 2021 
 

 

Sent Via Electronic Mail  

 

 

Clerk of Supreme Court 

Attention:  Deputy Clerk-Rules 

P.O. Box 1688 

Madison, WI  53701-1688 

clerk@wicourts.gov 
 

RE:    Petition 20-05 Pro Hac Vice Counsel 
 

Dear Clerk of Supreme Court: 

 

On behalf of the Board of Governors of the State Bar of Wisconsin I am writing to express our 

support for Rule Petition 20-05, Pro Hac Vice Counsel in Appellate Court Proceedings.  On 

December 4, 2020, the Board of Governors voted unanimously to support the petition.   

 

At the December meeting, Judge Thomas Hruz presented the petition on behalf of the Wisconsin 

Judicial Council.  The Board members generally expressed appreciation for clear procedures 

proposed for appellate attorney representations and thanks the Council for its work.   

 

Thank you for considering this matter.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 

contact Executive Director Larry Martin or Advocacy and Access to Justice Director Lisa Roys.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 
 

Kathleen A. Brost, President 

State Bar of Wisconsin 

 

 

Filed by:  Atty. Lisa Roys 

      608.250.6128 

      lroys@wisbar.org 


